Sugarmill Woods Crime Watch Meeting Minutes

January, 13, 2014

President Dick Byrnes called the meeting to order at 3pm with the Pledge of Allegiance. He then introduced new members Steven and Jane Cates.

Deputy Mc Ewen announced that invitations were being sent out for the annual Sheriff’s Volunteer Luncheon. This year it will be at Rock Crusher Canyon on Tuesday, March 4, 2014. Be sure to look at all items in the envelope. Only Crime Watch volunteers can attend as space is limited. Crime Mapping is still down. Ford F250s and F350s are being stolen in Citrus County. None have been reported stolen in SMW yet. Volunteers are needed to help with fingerprinting. SMW detectives are Sam Ruby and Dale Strickland.

Lt. Chris Evan was our guest speaker. He reminded us that the Citizen’s Academy is starting next Thursday at the Emergency Operations Center. The Academy is a 12 week program. There will be three Academies this year.

He told us that we can use a smart phone to dial into our homes and keep an eye on our possessions while we are away. Webcams can be plugged into old laptops to perform the same function.

Crime was down almost 14% as we closed out 2013.

Citrus County is making greater use of Intelligence Led Policing.

The Sheriff’s Dept. /Fire Rescue has 27 new employees. 12 are in Fire Rescue. The rest are in Law Enforcement. Now three firefighters can be on a truck instead of two. Fire Dept. Chief Larry Morabito has retired.

Lt. Evan reported on an item called “cop dots”. They come in a gel filled pen that can be rubbed on valuables to leave an ID. As of now, the gel does not work too well.

New driving rules include the following:

1. Stay out of the left lane if not driving the speed limit.

2. Move out of your lane if an emergency vehicle is stopped in the lane up ahead.

Treasurer Roger Kessinger reported that our account’s balance as of December 31, 2013 was $4,804.83. This included $180 in donations and expenditures of $625. Bruce Baright made a motion to accept the minutes. Elvin Miller seconded it. The motion passed unanimously.

President Byrnes filled us in on the car’s maintenance. We have a new starter and alternator. On January 10, the car was inspected, two tires were replaced and the oil was changed. Because the car is accruing miles quickly, the tires will be inspected every 3,000 miles. Normally regular maintenance is done every 7,000 miles. The next scheduled maintenance will be on Feb. 4-5, 2014.

Only one water violation was noted during the month of December. Look in the vehicle for the sheet giving the watering schedule. The clipboard used for noting violations is in the back seat of the cruiser.

If you drive a double shift note each one separately.

Old Business:

Officers are nominated in February. Elections are held in March. We will elect a President, Captain, Vice-President, Secretary, and Treasurer. According to our by-laws we must have a secretary. Our secretary, Michele Eisner, is resigning. Bruce Baright is the new Wednesday Sergeant.

We still need new drivers.

The Captains report informed us that there is still no crime mapping available on the Sheriff’s site. Our speaker on Feb. 10, 2014 will be the manager of the Homosassa Library. The Captain’s statistics for Dec. 2013 are as follows:

Man Hours:


276

Miles:



3336

Security Checks:

249

Construction Sites:

169

Utilities:


492

Yearly statistics for 2013 are as follows:

Man Hours:


3458

Miles:



41119

Security Checks:

5695

Construction Sites:

1120

Utilities:


7165

A get well card will be mailed to Tom Demchak.

A motion to adjourn was made at 4:10 by Elvin Miller and seconded by Tom Okimoto.

Respectfully submitted,

Michele Eisner, Secretary
